
CR-10 JLR-JCNA Liaison Report, Fred Hammond 
Firstly, I would like to thank Barbara Grayson for her years of assistance and support for her roll as the JCNA 
Liaison. Barbara decided to dial back her involvement and has been replaced by another JCNA stalwart, Bill 
Beible. I am positive that the current working relationship between JLR and JCNA will continue to produce the 
cooperative atmosphere that has been the hallmark of Barbara’s term as Liaison. 

Currently, there are two specific problems that are being tackled: 

 Renewal of the JCNA Copyrights 

 Payment for an outstanding advertising invoice dating to pre-pandemic times.  

These items are both being pursued through established channels and we expect resolution in short order. 

Our contact info is as follows: 

Fred Hammond 

(201) 341-1112 

Fhammond51@gmail.com 

 


